
 

 

 

 

AGENDA MEMORANDUM                Recreation Department 
 

 

 

Sanibel is and shall remain a barrier island sanctuary 

City Council Meeting Date: October 7, 2025 
 

   

To:   City Council 

From:  Andrea Miller, Recreation Director 

Date:   September 24, 2025 

 

 
 SUBJECT: Request from Sundial Beach Resort and Spa to consider an accommodation to Chapter 30, 
Article III, Sec. 30-64. - Noise disturbance, for Special Event Permit 25-124 

   
BACKGROUND: Sundial Beach Resort and Spa is requesting City Council consideration to make an 
accommodation to Chapter 30, Article III, Sec. 30-64 Noise disturbance, for Special Event Permit 25-
124. This is for an outdoor New Year’s Eve event on the pool deck at Sundial for approximately 150 
guests with a DJ from 8:00 p.m. until midnight. The request from Sundial is to extend the event end 
time from 10:00 p.m. until midnight on December 31, 2025. 

 
 Attached please find the request letter from Sundial Beach Resort and Spa as well as the special event 
permit including event details & layout.  

   
 Previously, Council granted a similar request, at a non-beachfront property, with decibel requirements 
as outlined in Chapter 30, Article III, Sec. 30-64 (shown below). 

 
FUNDING SOURCE: N/A 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: Direction to staff  


